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Dear Families,
 
I am writing to inform you that Oak Grove Elementary has been identified as a Targeted Support and Improvement-Additional Targeted Support (TSI-AT) school by the North Carolina Department of Public Instruction. A school is identified as TSI- AT in the North Carolina Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA) State Plan when one or more subgroups [Students with Disabilities (SWD) Economically Disadvantaged Students (EDS), English Learners (ELS), and Race/Ethnicity (Black, White, Hispanic)] receive a subgroup letter grade score at or below the highest performing Comprehensive Support and Improvement Low Performing (CSI-LP) school’s School Performance Grade score.  Based on the 2017-2018 academic performance data, our school had one or more subgroups receiving a subgroup letter score at or below the highest performing CSI-LP school.
 
Schools identified as TSI-AT are eligible to exit TSI-AT status at the end of the 2020-2021 school year by having either a three-year average growth index greater than 1.0 or by meeting the interim progress targets in reading and math for identified subgroups.  Title I-served schools unable to exit TSI-AT at the end of the 2020-2021 school year will become Comprehensive Support and Improvement (CSI) schools.
 
While Oak Grove Elementary is in TSI-AT status, our school will receive support from our school district specifically focused on improving the performance of the identified subgroup(s).  Additionally, this opportunity will provide educators and State and local leaders with flexibility regarding specific requirements of the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA) in exchange for rigorous and comprehensive State-developed plans designed to improve educational outcomes for all students, close achievement gaps, increase equity, and improve the quality of instruction. 
 
We continue to strive for improvements in student achievement.  Our vision for Oak Grove is that we display a student centered environment where students and teachers take ownership and are actively engaged in meaningful, relevant differentiated instruction and learning. Through technology, teachers will facilitate the development of digital learners as well as enrich their own professional growth.     
 
We have set the following goals for Oak Grove Elementary this year:
· Goal #1:  By June 2019 (EOY), 75% of the K-2 students will be proficient in reading (K-C/D, 1st-I, 2nd- L) as measured by mClass assessment.
· Goal #2:  By June 2019, students in 3rd-5th will increase reading proficiency from 41.2 %to 55.8%  as measured by the ELA EOG test.
· Goal #3:   By June 2019, students in 3rd-5th will increase math proficiency from 61.9 % to 67.7%  as measured by the Math EOG test.
	
                                                      	       	
Our students need to experience higher achievement levels, and it will require hard work on the part of staff, students and families. Here are some strategies Oak Grove Elementary will be implementing:
1. 3-5 Grades have Interventionists to work with students who have not mastered reading and math skills
2.  K-5 has a Literacy Coach to assist teachers with implementing reading strategies
3.  A MTSS Coordinator works with PreK-5 teachers to support student needs
4. Capturing Kids Hearts is implemented school wide to build positive relationships with the school community as a whole
 
Parent/Family engagement is at the heart of our school improvement efforts. Here are some ways you can help:
·  Make sure that both you and your student are aware of academic expectations set for your student this school year.  A list of learning objectives in student-friendly language is available from your student’s teacher(s).
·  Call Ronnie Geter at 919-560-3960 if you have questions or concerns about your student or to set up an appointment to meet with a school staff member who will be working with your student
·   Make sure that your student is prepared and attends school each day
·  Monitor your student’s homework
·  Monitor and limit the amount of time your student spends watching television and playing video games
·  Monitor the progress your student is making and attend meetings with your student’s teacher(s)
· Volunteer
·  Join the P.T.A.
 
Sounds like a lot, doesn’t it? But we owe it to our students to work together to prepare them well for life after graduation. Here are some resources available to help:
· Karmen Newton, School Counselor
· Tameka Pigee, Social Worker
· Guadalupe Jairim, Bilingual Support
· Graduation requirements: www.ncpublicschools.org/gradrequirements/
· K-12 standards in academic subjects: www.ncpublicschools.org/acre/standards/
· State student achievement test results: www.ncpublicschools.org/accountability/
·  N.C. School Report Cards: www.ncreportcards.org/
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]We’re excited about this school year and are working to make it a success for your student. Already, we have:
· Parent involvement has increased
· We moved from a D School to a C School
· PBIS Green Ribbon School
 
We look forward to partnering with you as we work together – to ignite the limitless potential of all of our children.
 
Sincerely,
 
 
Ronnie Geter

